
From: Taku Fuji <tfuji@anchorqea.com> 
Sent: Thursday, September 21, 2023 11:15 AM
To: Wesley Thomas <Wesley.Thomas@deq.state.or.us>
Cc: jenn.l.peterson <jenn.l.peterson@deq.oregon.gov>; Halah Voges <hvoges@anchorqea.com>;
Rob Ede <robe@hahnenv.com>; Ryan Barth <rbarth@anchorqea.com>; Bob Wyatt
<rjw@nwnatural.com>; Patricia Dost <pdost@pearllegalgroup.com>; Jen Mott
<jmott@anchorqea.com>
Subject: Gasco OU FS PRGs - Riverbank COC/PRG Tables 5a and 5b

Wes,

Please find attached the following Gasco OU Feasibility Study PRG Tables that were discussed during
the riverbank PRG meeting held on September 7, 2023, for review.

1. Ecological PRG Tables 5a - Gasco OU Riverbank Seep COCs and PRGs – Source Control
2. Ecological PRG Tables 5b - Gasco OU Ecological Riverbank Seep COCs and PRGs – Hot Spot

Evaluations

We understand that DEQ will review and provide updates to the Wildlife Water Ingestion PRGs in
Table 5b as DEQ has noted discrepancies in the RBCs presented in Table 1b (Risk Based
Concentrations for Wildlife Ingestion of Surface Water) of DEQ’s 2020 Conducting Ecological Risk
Assessment Internal Management Directive Appendices. 

With the submittal of these two tables, Anchor QEA has provided DEQ with the complete set of
proposed PRGs for the ecological COCs identified in the Gasco OU risk assessments approved by
DEQ.  We look forward to reviewing and resolving any comments on these proposed ecological
COC/PRG tables. 

Thanks!

Taku Fuji, Ph.D. | he/him
ANCHOR QEA, LLC 
tfuji@anchorqea.com

6720 S. Macadam Ave, Suite 300 
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